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Minutes for Friday, September 3, 2021
President:  Jan Daum called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM, and welcomed 23 attendees. She recited a beautiful personal opening prayer, and welcomed 3 new members: Mindy Scott, Liz Onesty, and Marge Jones.  We asked for a count of those who planned to stay for noon Mass today due to the number the Chapel can hold, we might need to move to the Sanctuary. Sixteen planned to attend and I messaged Cheryl Davis so she could plan accordingly.
Minutes:  Minutes from the last meeting on Friday, February 7, 2020 were not read.  Due to Covid and no meetings these had been approved by the Executive Committee and posted on the website.
Financial Secretary & Treasurer’s Report: Ginny Carrington reported a January 2020 beginning balance of $3,989.57. During that year we deposited a total of $560 and had approved expenses of $232.55 for silverware, $100.00 for Masses and, $200.00 to Father Gregory for missed celebrations, for a total of $532.55, bringing our opening balance for 2021 to $4017.02.  As of todays’ meeting we spent $44 on stamps and deposited $425.  After the meeting a check was written for Father Gregory’s birthday on September 20, 2021 for $60 and a deposit was made from dues of $100, leaving a current balance of $4438.02.
Prayer Line and Correspondence: , Margie VanderMyde, Prayer Line Coordinator, took updated information for deletions and additions to the prayer line listing. The prayer was recited for all who are currently and previously on the list. She reported that she continued to send birthday cards during the time we were out, due to the Pandemic and apologized if she missed anyone. Flowers and a card are being sent to Agnes Thompson. Lourdes Parker thanked everyone for all the prayers, she said she is feeling much better.
Funeral Reception Coordinator:  Marianne McCloskey reported there was a funeral for Marc Buquor on March 14, 2020 with 70 at Mass and 63 at the reception. In June of this year there was a funeral Mass for Terry’s husband, Lloyd Wilson with 90 at Mass and 74 at the reception, and in July the funeral for Barbara Butler had 70 at Mass and 60 at the Reception.  Terry thanked everyone for the wonderful Mass and reception, she and her family are so grateful for all everyone did to help them through such a difficult time.  Two thank you cards from Terry and her family were passed around. 
Call Line:  Trish Davis, no longer has email, so we will need someone to coordinate this.  Jan asked everyone to look at the Theresians’ Roster and call the person above and below their name to be sure they are getting all the announcements. 
OLD BUSINESS:  There was no old business.
NEW BUSINESS:  
Parish Picnic:  Marianne McCloskey reported we will have the Picnic from noon to 3:00 P.M. on October 3, 2021 following the 10:30 A.M. Mass.  We are purchasing all the food and are not asking the parish to bring anything.  Donations will be gratefully accepted to offset the cost. Food will be served from noon to 2:00 P.M. Signup sheets are available for helpers to warm the beans, cut and plate cake if those are bought instead of cookies, set up on Saturday and Sunday, welcome table/raffle tickets, serve food, clean up, sanitation/garbage pickup, work the Sno cone, and Popcorn machines, help with Jeopardy, and children’s games and clean up. Everyone serving food must wear a mask.  We will have a horse for children’s rides donated by Karen Mohnach, and face painting for the kids.
Nominating Committee for Officers: Linda Gregory and Glenda Espiritu volunteered to be on the committee to find a new Treasurer, Vice President and Call Line volunteer to serve for 2022-2023.  Elections will be at the December meeting.  A heartfelt thank you to Ginny Carrington for her 10 years of service as our Treasurer, to Silvia Clifton as Vice-President and Trish Davis as Call Tree volunteer.
Email reminders:  Jan reminded everyone to change the subject line if you tag onto another email or respond, and be sure to put “Theresians” in the subject of new emails to catch everyone’s attention.

Holiday Cookie Sale:  The Holiday Cookie Sale will be the weekend of December 11th and 12th.  Jan Daum, Glenda Espiritu, and Jo Ann Keller volunteered to act as coordinators and report at the October meeting.
Father Gregory’s Birthday:  It was decided to send Father Gregory a card and check for $60 for his birthday on September 20th.  Jan asked everyone to send a card to help celebrate during the octave around his birthday.
Hostesses for next meeting:  Mindy Scott and Glenda Espiritu volunteered to act as hostesses in October. Please keep this simple, just a snack and make coffee ahead of time.

Blood Mobile:  Currently St. Therese is hosting the Red Cross Blood Mobile on October 26. We need volunteers to help sign people in, and watch areas to be sanitized.  We will not be bringing in any sandwiches or cookies this time because of Covid restrictions. More on this at the October meeting.
Fund Raising ideas:  We need to look into what we can do for kitchen areas, possibly replace the sanitizer.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Donna Raschke announced that she only has 12 volunteers for Bingo.  She desperately needs twice that to make the program work.  There are forms to be filled out with the Diocese and permits need to be obtained.  This is a very good way to bring money into the parish for projects, but we need volunteers to make it work.

Thank you to Jan Daum for serving as hostess for today’s meeting. 
The next Theresian meeting will be Friday, October 1. Social time will start at 9:40 A.M. and the meeting will begin at 10:00 A.M., followed by the Rosary at 11:15 and noon Mass. 
There being no other business, the closing prayer was read and Jan adjourned the meeting at 11:10 AM. 
Respectfully submitted,

Chriss Lawrence, Recording Secretary 



